
 

Special Report to the General Assembly on recent 

developments in Poland 

23rd February 

The Polish Ambassador reported to the United Nations highly increased political tensions 

and instability after former prime minister Mateusz Morawiecki was assassinated at a 

support rally this morning. The identity and motive of the assassin is currently unclear, 

however, violence erupted across the country just hours after the news broke.  

23rd February 

Reports from reliable sources have uncovered that the assassination was carried out with 

the intention of rioting far-right groups and inciting further division within Poland after 

the recent loss of control of government by the late former Prime Minister. Online leaks, 

verified by UN experts have determined that this was carried out with the support of 

certain Russian officials and widespread violence continues across the volatile country 

with the country's military on high alert. 

24th February 

The UN received reports this morning of the division of Poland by violent far-right and 

neo-fascist actors with acts of terror and vandalism of government property. Propaganda 

and disinformation have flooded the population and experts have stated that Poland 

seems on the brink of collapse after the occurrence of these events. 

Along with this report the Secretary General has approved the 

immediate creation of a Crisis Committee which is directed to preserve 

the peace in Poland. 

 

 


